                                             CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 22nd October, 2018,

Present:  Cllrs: Jill Morgan (Chairman), Tim Mason, Gerald Thomas, Bryn Morris, Alan Price, 
               C Cllr. Neil Prior.
Apologies:  Cllr. David Raymond


1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 17th September, 2018, were read and ageed.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.
2. Matters Arising  
· Mathry one-way system – Pembs County Council has put forward a revised plan - one way with hatching and No Entry signs two thirds of the way down to the island. After some discussion Cllr. Jill Morgan asked for a vote – all the Councillors were in favour of the new suggestion.  C Cllr. Prior offered to respond to Pembs County Council.
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant meeting – 30th October in Mathry Community Hall.  Posters are up around the village.
· Mathry Community Hall – damp issues in meeting room.  On-going.
· World War 1 Silhouettes.  These had been received and would be part of the Remembrance arrangements.    Councillors discussed putting on a community memorial service tea after the 3pm service.  This was agreed and Cllr. Bryn Morris offered to co-ordinate refreshments.
· “My Account” for Mathry CC on the Pembs County Council website.  Not possible as only one account is allowed per email and the Clerk’s email is already being used. The Clerk would contact Pembs County Council.
· Wreath obtained and passed to Cllr. Alan Price.   Cllr. Bryn Morris would find a copy of last year’s service.
· PCC Community Charter.  Cllr. Jill Morgan would try and attend the Llanrian Community Council meeting on the 6th December when Dan Shaw would be answering questions on the Charter. 
· War Memorial Application.  This has been submitted.  
· PCC Local Development Plan – a response has been submitted. 
· A copy of the Mathry Village Development Plan will be made available by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  Remembrance Wreath - £19.50 
                                              PATCH - £25.00 
Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.          
Account information:  balance of current a/c as at 21st October, 2018 - £4203.72



                   balance of reserve a/c as at 16th October, 2018 - £2002.74

4. PLANNING
PCC

Planning Application
i)  18/0688/PA:  Siop Fach, Mathry – proposed detached dwelling.  No adverse comments.
ii) 18/0684/PA:  Outbuilding, Bwthyn Priscilli, Priskilly Fawr – proposed conversion of outbuilding 
     to dwelling.  No adverse comments.
iii) Land south east of The Haggard, Mathry – proposed soakaway for sustainable drainage of 
     estate road surface water in connection with extant planning approvals: 03/1069/PA, 
     07/1225/PA, 03/1089/PA and 07/1220/PA.  No adverse comments.








5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Llewellyn Humphries – email reply to request for response from the University of Wales. The land agents’ fees will be £300 and there will be legal costs on top which are as yet unknown.   These costs could possibly be part of an Enhancing Pembrokeshire bid.
b) Mathry Community Forum – minutes of meeting held on the 3rd October received.
c) PATCH – funding request for Christmas Toy Appeal received.  Cllr. Alan Price proposed £25.
Seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.

d) Welsh Assembly – Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – draft annual report – 

      February 2019, received.
      e)  Welsh Assembly – consultation on unadopted roads across Wales received. 
      f)   St Davids Peninsular Community Land Trust – minutes of AGM held on the 27th September, 
           2018 received.  Cllr. Jill Morgan had attended the AGM.  The CLT has been disbanded but 

           there are still hopes of pursuing the swimming pool at some point in the future  
      g)   Mid & West Wales Fire and Rescue Authority - Fire draft Corporate Plan received.  Cllr. Alan 
            Price will assess and respond on behalf of the Community Council.
      h)   Police/Crime Newsletter received. 
      i)    Pembs County Council – consultation requests on Toilet Strategy Needs Assessments and 
Parc Gwyn Crematorium:  proposal to increase charges and ideas to develop services received.    The Council’s response to the Toilet Strategy consultation was completed.   Councillors were asked to respond individually to the other consultations.
      j)   Western Power – Temporary Unmetered Connections for Festive Lighting Christmas 2018/19 

           received..  Passed to Cllr. Alan Price.
      k)  PCNPA – letter offering information on how the Authority is run and offering for Officers to 
            attend meetings when specific information is required, received.

      l)    Ms. Jenny Huggett – email received re demise of noticeboard in Castlemorris.  Cllr. Tim 

            Mason will contact her.

6. COMMUNITY HALL
There is to be Guy Fawkes Dance on the 9th November.  7.00pm start with Honey Fungus to entertain.  Adults £5, children free.  The Christmas Event will be taking place as usual on the 21st  December.  
7. AUDIT
The Council had an unqualified audit for 2017/18.  The external audit will focus on Standing 

Orders next year.   

8. REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS

There will be two services, 11am and 3pm (with the vicar).  See Matters Arising.  Cllr. Jill Morgan will inform Roger Stevens so that the info can be put onto the Mathry Hub Facebook page.
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
Castlemorris road repair has been completed.

10. PUBLIC TOILET  
The toilet is being used well.  It will be kept open until the end of November.
11.  ABERCASTLE

Cllr. Alan Price had attended a meeting about Abercastle and issues with commercial use and parking.  This year there are nine companies using Abercastle harbour.  Cllr. Price suggested that parking time on the quay be limited to 2 hours to release spaces for others.

12.   SINGING ROUND THE TREE
       Provisional date is Wednesday 19th December.
Signed …………………………….

Date  ……………………………
